OPR Pac Meeting Minutes
November 15, 2012
Start time: 7:10pm
Motion to accept October minutes…motion accepted 
Treasurer’s Report: Motion to accept…motion accepted

Principal Comments:
*School Improvement Plan: All classrooms now have Interactive White Boards installed. One more has been ordered for the art room. Seven document cameras have been ordered.

* Math Enrichment: Mr. Fortin will continue it until someone else volunteers.

*OPR Giving Fund will be extended throughout the month of November. 
Stay on the Half Day will be held on Friday, December 14th from 11:45-2:45. Jeanne Destito and Krista Sullivan will coordinate. Krista Damaso will shadow and possibly take over in the future. We need volunteers to make this work. The children of all volunteers will attend for free. All proceeds from this event will be donated to technology for OPR.

Student Council will have a used book sale on Tuesday, November 20th. All proceeds will be donated to The American Red Cross for Hurricane Sandy relief.

Old/Current Business:
OPR gear will be sold at the Gingerbread Bazaar. 

Proposed bylaws:  We drafted the proposed bylaws from Elm Street Elementary School’s PAC. It was agreed that one year terms for all officers would be best.  It will be on the January agenda for a final vote.
*Gingerbread Bazaar will be on Sat. Dec. 1rd from 10-2. Each year this event raises about $10,000. Donations are very slow this year. Hard copies will be sent home via backpacks in hopes for more donations. PAC was asked to donate an American Girl Doll. It was agreed that it would just come out of the Bazaars expenses. 
*Holiday Books is a way to honor a teacher/staff member at the holidays. Families can make a donation in a staff member’s name and a book will be donated in that teacher’s name.  Each teacher that receives a recognition will receive a card from that student. There will be a table set up at the Gingerbread Bazaar. Encourage all Room Parents to use teacher gift donations for Holiday Books. Teachers really appreciate this. The deadline is December 14th. On Monday, December 17th at 8:30 Fran Wilber could use some volunteers to help distribute cards.
*Scrip: Marie Schmidt spoke about possibly coming up with a goal to get more families to purchase scrip cards. She is looking for ideas as to what should be done. She will have a table set up at the Gingerbread Bazaar with cards on hand to sell. She would like three volunteers to help sell cards during the Bazaar.  There are several cards in inventory. Marie will send an email to room parents encouraging them to buy SCRIP for teacher gifts.  Marie would like to establish a better “system” for SCRIP. Emelinda Marero and Marie will revisit this after the holidays. We are thinking of possibly doing an LL Bean Backpack promotion in May. Marie is looking for ideas/suggestions on how to run this.
*Bake Sale made $547 this year, which was $40 more than last year.
*Scholastic Book Fair: $1,137 was raised. All proceeds from the Book Fair go to the library.

*OPR stickers are currently available for $2 each. Krista Sullivan has some at the meeting and will also have them at the GNO and Gingerbread Bazaar.

Meeting adjourned 8:45pm
